## PARKING AND TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE

## June 14, 2018

ATTENDANCE:

Members and Advisors

Terry Wheeler, Chair Elizabeth Manuel, Voting Member Betty Calton, Voting Member Mary Kaye Pascua, Voting Member Josh Bolona, Voting Member Kim Foy, Advisory Anand Rampersad, Advisor Tracie Saunders, Advisor Ina Carpenter Secretary/Advisor

Visitors:

Bettina Baca, Army ROTC Capt. Nelson, Air Force ROTC Capt. Mulkey, Air Force ROTC

The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m.

The minutes from April 12 were approved.

## **New Business**

- II-A. Permits for Air Force ROTC Faculty and Staff Air Force staff requested that they be issued 12 parking permits at no cost, given that the Air Force no longer covers the cost of campus parking. After discussion, there was a motion and second to allot 12 permits to the Air Force staff who are not UCF personnel. The request was unanimously approved.
- II-B: Permits for Army ROTC Faculty and Staff -- Army ROTC staff requested that they be issued 17 parking permits at no cost, given that the Army no longer covers the cost of campus parking. After discussion, there was a motion and second to allot 17 permits to the Army staff who are not UCF personnel. The request was unanimously approved.
- II-C: SGA Resolution regarding motorcycle safety initiatives requestor was not present. This item was tabled.
- II-D: Parking lot C-3 and B-9 discussion There are 23 spaces in parking lot C-3 and 12 spaces in parking lot B-9 that will be converted to faculty and staff parking.

## **Old Business**

- III-A: Requests for Reserved Spaces
  - 1. Cathy Radzai, Assistant Dean, College of Arts and Humanities. The request was approved.
- III-B: Expectant mother spaces: Currently we have 23 active spaces.

Discussion: There is continued consideration for a parking structure to be built at the Lake Nona Medical School.

The meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m.